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December 10, 2024 e

Mr. Marco Palmeri, Director of Health
Bristol-Burlington Health District

240 Stafford Avenue

Bristol, CT 06010-4617

RE: Reworld Bristol, Inc.
Updates on Countermeasures Plan

Dear Mr. Palmeri,

As previously communicated with Bristol-Burlington Health District, Reworld continues to work
to address concerns related to sound from the Facility.

Since December 2023, Reworld has been working on this issue and has conducted multiple

tasks throughout the year including:
1. Conducting multiple rounds of sound testing with Noise Control Engineering (“NCE”) to

survey acoustics at and around the Facility and identify anomalies.

2. Replacement of ID fan motors in February 2024 to target the reduction of sound.

3. Contracting with the sound engineer, Industrial Noise & Vibration Centre (“INVC”), to
customize design and manufacture Quiet Fan Technology (“QFT”) noise control inserts
for Reworld Bristol, Inc. These QFT inserts were installed in June 2024.

Reworld again contracted with INVC to enhance the design of the QFT inserts to further reduce
noise. INVC conducted additional modeling and analysis and custom designed modified inserts
for Reworld’s ID fans. The modified QFT inserts were manufactured and delivered to Reworld

Bristol, Inc.

On Dec 3, 2024, Reworld shutdown MWC Boiler Unit 2 and installed these additional noise
abatement inserts. On Dec 10, 2024, Reworld shutdown MWC Boiler Unit 1 and installed these

additional noise abatement inserts.

With the installation of these inserts, Reworld plans to conduct another round of acoustical
testing. As previously discussed, Reworld respectfully requests that the next round of
acoustical testing be conducted independently but with a mutually agreed upon date, time and
protocol with BBHD's independent contractor.

We appreciate the Health District’s time and attention to this matter and look forward
to continue working with BBHD.



If there are any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me at (760) 590-4460
or email: salio@reworldwaste.com.

Sincerely,
—

Sergio Alio

Facility Manager

CC: Ms. Megan E. Baroni, Robinson & Cole LLP (mbaroni@rc.com)
Mr. Keith R. Ainsworth, Esq. (keithrainsworth@live.com)
Mr. Vin Langone, Reworld




